
     
 

 
Lingey House Primary 

and Nursery School 

Newsletter 32 – 24th June 2022 

Y5/6 Football - Match Reports                by Hollie T (Year 6A)  
 

School Football League 

Lingey House hosted the final set of fixtures of the league this week including our title       

decider.  

 

On a very hot evening, we faced our toughest   

fixture yet against a very good Bill Quay side. The 

game was very fast and end to end in the first 

half, with both teams having an even share of   

possession and some good chances reaching      

half-time with the score at 0-0.  

 

Two minutes into the second half, Lingey conceded a very cruel goal from a wicked deflection, 

however, this didn't stop us as we battled and applied lots of pressure, but we could not find 

the back of the net. As we pushed to level the score, Bill Quay broke away in the final minutes 

and scored another, with the game ending up 2-0.  

 

Despite this Lingey House still finished the league in second place, 

winning 4 out of our 5 games and progressing through to the         

finals.  Congratulations to Bill Quay for winning the league and for a 

brilliant game.  
 

Say Cheese! 
Just a reminder! Year 6 parents, we need your help digging out some of your 

cutest (or funniest!) photos of our current Year 6 children when they were 

babies or growing up to use for our Leaver’s Assembly! 

These can be either physical photographs or emailed to our special email ad-

dress: lhpsy6leaversphotos@gatedu.org 

Could we have any photographs that you want included sent to us by Friday 1st July please!  

mailto:lhpsy6leaversphotos@gatedu.org


     
 

Nominate us! 
Please help us by nominating Lingey House.  We 

could win some free books! 

 

Click on the link below for your 

chance to enter.  

 

https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools  

 

 

Year 6- LingeyBury Festival 2022 
As a special reward for all their hard work this year and 

throughout their time at Lingey House, we will be host-

ing the LingeyBury Festival again this year on Friday 

15th July! 

 

The festival will be held on 

the school grounds from 

3:30pm-5:30pm. 

 

The Year 6 children can go home after lunch to get ready but 

 they must be collected at the school office. 

 

Leavers Hoodies 

The leavers hoodies have been ordered and should be here very soon. Once they arrive, the 

children are welcome to wear them in place of their usual school jumper for the remaining few 

weeks of term. 

 

Sports Day 
We are delighted to announce that on 12th July, we will be hosting 

our annual Sports Day for Key Stages 1 & 2 (Nursery and Reception 

will not be involved but will complete their own sports activities in 

class) and we encourage parents/carers to attend.  

 

Due to the size of our school, we have split the day into two events, 

with Years 1,2 and 3 in the morning and 4,5 and 6 in the afternoon. 

The event will consist of traditional races and a carousel of various sport-based activities.  

 

Further information to follow but put the date on your calendar! 

 

 

https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools


     
 

After-School Clubs 
New Clubs 

Monday: Girls Football - Year 4,5 & 6 - Coach - 

until we break up. 

Tuesday: Football - Years 4 & 5 - Mr Rippon & 

Mr Bloomfield – until we break up. 

 

 

  

Summer Fayre 
Just a reminder that we will be holding our School Summer Fayre on Friday 8th July! This will 

take place after school and the aim is to raise money for our school PTA. The PTA have a vision 

to further enhance the opportunities and experiences our children have outside of the usual 

curriculum and we need help from you! We are looking for donations of bottles, bath sets, 

sweets, chocolate, teddy bears and bric-a-brac for our tombola and raffles. If you have any-

thing you would like to donate, please send it into school with your child on or before Monday 

4th July.  

 

If you are or know of any businesses that would be willing to 

donate a more significant prize for our raffle we would also be 

extremely grateful. In addition to this, if you would like to 

rent a stall at our fayre, we're interested in hearing from you. 

Please contact school to speak to our Year 5 teacher, Miss 

Kayleigh Bell, regarding larger donations and renting a stall. 

 

Diversity Week 
This week, we have been celebrating School Diversity Week whereby our 

focus has been around recognising and celebrating difference in both 

ourselves and our families. We are so proud of how mature and accepting of 

others our children are in school and how hard 

they have worked. To round our week off, 

today we have celebrated Rainbow Friday and we have 

loved seeing the children expressing themselves in their own 

clothes. A huge thank you to those who have also made a 

contribution today, which will be used to add diverse books into 

our school library and reading corners.   

 

 

 



     
 

Pokémon and Football Cards 
We know that children like to play with Pokémon and football cards, and 

we appreciate how expensive they are.  We want to avoid children        

becoming upset in school over them so can I ask that children do not 

bring them to school?  Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, we have been celebrating School Diversity Week 2022. As part of that, we have found 

out about how diversity is important and why it should be celebrated. In the STEM (Science Tech-

nology Engineering and Maths) community, we are striving for a more diverse world, by encouraging 

individuals of all backgrounds to pursue careers in STEM. We are breaking the bias to ensure 

equal access to STEM careers for women with disabilities, members of the LBGTQ+ community, 

ethnic and religious groups. Here are some women in STEM to celebrate: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  



     
 

 
Attendance 

 

Each week, the 

class with the 

best attendance 

will have an extra 

10 minutes of 

playtime. If any 

class has 100% 

attendance, they 

will have an ice 

cream playtime! 

 

 

 

Class This week’s attendance Class This week’s attendance 

YRA 86.33% Y3B 92.5% 

YRB 95% Y4A 82.26% 

Y1A 94.14% Y4B 98% 

Y1B 87.86% Y5A 98% 

Y2A 96.67% Y5B 91.25% 

Y2B 94% Y6A 90.69% 

Y3A 99.64% Y6B 89% 

Whole school attendance: 92.44% 

This week’s Superstars 
I would like to say a huge well done to all this week’s superstars – watch out for their special postcard 

in the post! Our superstars for this week are as follows: 

Year Group Superstars 

Reception Kingston R & Josh I 

Year 1 Jenson P & Freddie G 

Year 2 Jack K & Jayden B 

Year 3 Charlotte G & George M 

Year 4 Annabelle S & Lucy McI 

Year 5 Lilly M & Amelie R 

Year 6 Rhys G & Connor H 
 



     
 

Dates for the Diary 
 

Date Time Event Who is involved? 

Summer Term 

Friday 1st July  All day School Closed  Whole school 

Thursday 30th June 9.15am & 5.15pm Parent meetings for new nursery 

children 
New nursery parents 

Thursday 30th June All day Nursery Knights and princess’s day  

 
Nursery Children 

Monday 4th July  All day School Closed - Occasional Day Whole school 

Tuesday 5th July 1.30pm-3.00pm Reception ‘Spread the Happiness’ 

afternoon  
Reception parents and children 

Wednesday 6th July  

 

1.30-3.00pm Stay and play – Rainbow Nursery 
Rainbow chn and parents 

Thursday 7th July 10.15-11.45am 

 

Stay and Play -Stars morning nursery 
Stars am chn and parents 

Thursday 7th July 1.45-3.15pm Stay and Play -Stars afternoon 

nursery 
Stars pm chn and parents 

Friday 8th July 3.15pm Summer Fayre Whole School 

Monday 11th July 1.30-2.30pm Stay and play for new nursery 

children 
New Nursery chn and parents 

Tuesday 12th July 1.30-2.30pm Stay and play for new reception 

children from other settings 

New reception chn from other 

settings and parents 

Wednesday 20th July 9.30am refreshments 

10.00am Start 

Nursery Graduation 

 

Nursery chn due to start 

school and Parents 

Week beginning 18th July.  

Date to be confirmed nearer the time when 

weather has been checked.  

EYFS Water Fight  

 Nursery and Reception 

Friday 22nd July   Break up for Summer Holidays Whole school 

5th & 6th September   INSET Days Whole school 

Wed 7th September  Children return to school Whole school 

Quote of the Week 

 

Thank you for your continued support and 

cooperation. 

If you have any concerns or queries, please 

don’t hesitate to contact me on 0191 

4381287 

or via email at: 

LingeyHousePrimarySchool@Gates-

head.gov.uk  

Best wishes, 

Chloe Wilkinson 

(Headteacher) 
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